
 
          July 14, 2021 
 
 
Via E-filing 
 
Executive Director 
South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
500 East Capitol Avenue 
Capitol Building, 1st Floor 
Pierre, SD 57501 
 
RE: TC21-043: Peerless Network of South Dakota, LLC – Switched Access Tariff (Revisions) 
 
Dear Executive Director: 
 
Peerless Network of South Dakota, LLC (“Peerless” or “Company”) submitted tariff revisions to 
SD Tariff No. 1 on June 16, 2021.  Subsequently, Staff issued data requests regarding the tariff 
filing.  After reviewing Staff’s data requests, the Company determined that changes were needed 
to the tariff filing.  As such, Peerless hereby seeks to withdraw the June 16th filing and replace it 
with the enclosed tariff pages.  These tariff revisions address the FCC’s rules related to Toll-Free 
Originating Access Service rates.  The Toll-Free rates included in this filing adhere to the FCC’s 
requirements and are no higher than the corresponding South Dakota intrastate rates of the 
incumbent LEC Lumen/CenturyLink. 
 
This submission includes: 

 1st Revised Page 2, cancels Original Page 2 
 1st Revised Page 69, Cancels Original Page 69 
 1st Revised Page 75, Cancels Original Page 75. 

 
The requested effective date is July 1, 2021. 
 
Any questions or correspondence about this tariff should be directed to me at the contact 
information below.  Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 
 
______________________________ 
Patrick Phipps 
Peerless Network, Inc. 
222 South Riverside Plaza, Suite 1900 
Chicago, IL 60606 
Office: (312) 506-0933 
Email: regulatory@peerlessnetwork.com  

           Patrick Phipps


